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 The Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council
	Chairman
	Graham Easton
	31 High Street, Selkirk, TD7 4BZ
	01750 722744

	Vice-chairman
	Dr. Lindsay Neil
	46 Hillside Terrace, Selkirk, TD7 4ND
	01750 720841

	Hon. Secretary
	Alistair Pattullo
	12 Victoria Crescent, Selkirk, TD7 5DE
	01750 721697

	Hon. Treasurer
	Tom Combe
	68 Back Row, Selkirk, TD7 4AG
	01750 720921


Minute of Meeting held in the Committee Room, Victoria Hall, Selkirk

On Monday 8th April 2013, at 7.00pm 

1)    Present: Community Councillors Graham Easton (Chair), Tommy Combe, Caroline Cruickshank, Jim Gibson,   

       Bob Kerr, Ian King, Alistair Pattullo. 

SBC Councillors: Michelle Ballantyne, Vicky Davidson, Gordon Edgar

[Also in attendance: I member of the Press & 8 members of the public]

       Chairman Graham Easton opened the meeting at 7.00pm, reminding those present that all comments should be addressed through the Chair, and that all recording devices should be switched off.

      2)   Apologies: Community Councillors Wilma Gunn, John Munro, Lindsay Neil, PC Roy Brown

3) The minutes of the meeting held on 11th March 2013 were approved (proposed: Caroline Cruickshank, seconded Bob Kerr)

4) Matters arising from the minute not otherwise included on agenda 

Responding to W Gunn’s request for clarification regarding G Edgar’s position on the SHMG G Easton stated that there is nothing in the constitution to prevent SBC councillors from holding a position in a sub-group or ad-hoc committee of the Community Council as the CC has the power to “establish sub-committees and ad-hoc committees and to stipulate their composition, powers, duties and duration.” 
5) Declarations of interest - none

6)    (a) Lothian and Borders Police – PC R Brown being absent his report was read out by the Chair: 149 incidents attended, 9 crimes recorded, 6 of these having been solved. The recorded crimes were: 4 thefts, 2 house-breakings and 1 assault. 2 road checks were carried out in the area. There have been 9 youth calls in the Selkirk area. Foot patrols have been carried out 15 times throughout the month and a number of youths have received warnings about their behaviour. There was 1 confiscation of alcohol from an under-age drinker. J Gibson pointed out that yellow lines outside the Co-op and Sainsburys have been covered over by tarmacadam and wondered if drivers would get away with parking there if the lines were not visible. It is expected that the lines will be repainted soon.
       (b) SB Wardens – No report
7a) Planning – 
a) 13/00293/FUL: Flodden 500 Selkirk: Change of surface and formation of memorial garden, Victoria Hall, 1 Scotts Place, Selkirk. Plans to form a memorial garden in the grounds of the Victoria Hall. I King started by praising the efforts of the Flodden 500 group for their work on this community project. He raised concerns about the lack of detail on the sketch accompanying the application and commented that further consideration should be given to attempting to incorporate the new garden into the entire grounds of the Victoria Hall. Discussion followed; J Wheelans for Flodden 500 said that they had been advised that it was likely that no planning consent is actually required for the project as it is a garden development within an existing garden; G Edgar made the point that Flodden 500 has made every effort to consult with the community on this project; V Davidson agreed with I King that it would have been desirable to use the opportunity to improve the entire Hall grounds. M Ballantyne has attended one of the consultations where points had been raised about the design and she wondered if all of these points had been addressed, G Edgar said the design would be presented to the Conservation Officer as the Hall is a listed building and in the conservation area, he also confirmed that Flodden 500 would take responsibility for maintaining the garden. I King stated with regard to funding that it might be possible to make some funding available from the regeneration money to contribute to wider improvements in landscaping in future but this would be decided during the consultation process. After further discussion I King returned to his original point: the CC supports this application but regrets that a more detailed plan was not available to show clearly the materials to be used and their relationship to the existing landscaping and to each other and that detail of the furnishings, benches and information boards was sadly lacking. The sole intention of the Community Council being to ensure that this project moves to the best possible long term outcome.
b) 13/00388/FUL: Erection of dwelling house, Land North East of Shawburn, Bleachfield Road, Selkirk.
c) 13/00393/PPP: Erection of dwelling house, Land South West of Ladywood, Lower Greenhill, Selkirk
OPEN FORUM (taken at 7.45)

a) D Purves raised objections to the minutes of the March meeting. In item 6 observations had been made which had not been recorded in the minutes regarding the spending of the CARS funding, G Easton said that decisions as to where this money was spent would be made after the consultation process. D Purves had asked about the 2014 Walking Festival and had read that this would be taking place in Galashiels; secretary to check the closing date for accepting the invitation to hold the walking festival in Selkirk. His question regarding the iron gates at The Haining hadn’t been properly reported; G Easton said that The Haining Trust would have to be contacted about this. D Purves had stated at the March meeting that he was pleased that work was taking place on the wall at The Glen Hotel but a report in the Selkirk Advertiser said that the matter hadn’t been raised at the March meeting and wondered who had advised the press of this. J Wheelans then commented that the one way system currently in operation at the Glen Junction was actually creating a dangerous situation (further discussion on this took place, see Item 9b).
b) D Purves wanted to congratulate Stuart Coltherd, the tenant of Smedheugh Farm (a Common Good Asset) on his recent racing successes at Aintree.

8) Reports from SBC Councillors:


Councillor V Davidson reported on the following:

a)  Also wanted to congratulate Stuart Coltherd on his success
b) Has had communication from The Glen who still maintain that the wall is not their responsibility and SBC hasn’t been able to confirm that it is so work is still on hold while discussions take place to decide ownership. 
She has had conflicting views from the public about the one-way system. Discussion took place on whether the one-way system should be made permanent on Buccleuch Road/Mill Street, it was agreed that previous work carried out by the CC examining the one-way system should be revisited and discussions should take place with SBC on this subject.
c) The wall at the Rugby Club has been repaired by SB Local.
d) The Hall Manager has said it looks as if the dry rot in the Victoria Hall has been remedied. They have looked in to the possibility of letting the Hall-keeper’s flat but there are a lot of issues with this proposal.

e) The Bannerfield Play Scheme has applied for funding from the same source as the Pringle Playpark Project

f) The Cycle Tour of Britain will be passing through Selkirk

g) The YES festival is progressing satisfactorily

h) The Mountain Bike Marathon will start in Selkirk Market Place on 26th April
i) Royal Company of Archers will shoot for the Silver Arrow in Selkirk on 25th May

j) Showed a copy of the book of walks in the Ettrick & Yarrow valleys

k) Gave notice of an upcoming meeting at the High School to discuss possible site for a new building for Tweed Valley Mountain Rescue if they move from the Argos Centre

Councillor G Edgar reported on the following:

a) SBC is promoting the use of electric cars and will be in Asda car park in Galashiels on 16th April which is the same day that the Scottish Regiment will be holding their March past.

Councillor M Ballantyne reported on the following:

a) The next Eildon Forum meeting will be 1st May and questions from the CC should be submitted now to obtain answers at the meeting.

b) Correction to Item 8b of last month’s minutes: should read it has been proposed that the underspend is used to buy play park equipment for the Eildon Area. Cllr Ballantyne reported that play park equipment has been sourced and is to be placed in Newtown St Boswells.
J Gibson reported that there are many walls in Selkirk in a state of disrepair which need to be looked at. G Edgar said the walls that J Gibson reported are the responsibility of BEAR and they have been notified. I King wanted to know if SBC has an arrangement to let property owners know of overgrown vegetation, dangerous walls etc. G Edgar replied that this is dealt with on a case by case basis.
9) Selkirk Common Good Fund: 

a) M Ballantyne corrected an entry in last month’s minutes: she had not talked about “unrealistic requests for money” she had wanted to make it clear that the CGF did not have unlimited resources.
b) Grants had been made to Selkirk Football Club and Selkirk Rhinos.
10) Correspondence
All correspondence previously circulated electronically.
11) CC Elections:

 a)  G Easton wondered if it would be useful to move elections to the same time as the AGM to avoid the need to                                 re-elect CC office holders. B Kerr said that traditionally successful candidates who were also office holders stay in post until the AGM.

b) G Edgar was appointed as Returning Officer. The date of the election was set for Thursday 20th June. The Secretary has received template for all election correspondence and will prepare necessary notices, letters, press releases etc.
12)  Treasurers Report: 

 T Combe reported that normally  full financial report woukld be presented at the April meeting coinciding with the end of the financial year, the accounts have been prepared but he was waiting for a bank statement from the Royal Bank to complete the year end accounts. A full report will be presented next month. 
13) Evening Study Groups: 

3 of the current groups have been so successful they will carry on for another 6 weeks.
14) Reports from Sub Committees: 

       a) Selkirk Hill Management Group: G Edgar reported that at their meeting on Wednesday they discussed upcoming works on the hill to cut back grass on access routes. The Caulk Well is silting up again and will need to be cleared. Some kissing gates and benches need attention and this will be carried out. Hill warden (NAME) thanked for all his work. The budget has been set for this year. T Combe asked if the leakage from te Scottish Water tank had been sorted, G Edgar replied more work is required. 
14) Reports from Associated Groups:  None
15) Reports from other community organisations and outside bodies:       
A7 Action Group met in Selkirk on 28th March.  I King reiterated that any problems identified on the A7 should be reported to BEAR on via the hotline. J Gibson noted that new white lines have suddenly appeared on A7 but was worried that they had been painted on old road surface. T Combe was pleased that road markings have been replaced at Lindean. G Edgar wanted to thank Rowlands for use of their premises for the meeting.
16) Community Planting: 

a) The Chair has received a letter from W Gunn describing the current position with regard to community planting and the provision of hanging baskets and watering equipment. This will be circulated to the CC.
17) AOCB:
      a) G Easton congratulated the Pringle Park Playgroup Project on their success in raising funding for the playground.
     b) J Gibson asked who was responsible for the railings at the pelican crossing outside The County which are lying at an angle; G Edgar told him BEAR are responsible for this. J Gibson suggested we start an action plan to note and dal with similar issues around the town.
     c) G Easton reminded everyone of the Chamber of Trade Imagine Day on 11th May and suggested we might think about a donation towards t-shirts.

The Meeting closed at 8.54pm.

Next scheduled meeting of the Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council will be held in the Victoria Halls, Selkirk at 7.00pm on Monday 13th May 2013. 

Adoption of minutes:

Proposed:  ………………………                   Seconded:  ……………………..

Signed:  ………………………….  (chairman)             Date:   …………………

All communications should be addressed to the secretary at the above address 

